AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

Thursday, July 14, 2011

Pownal, Maine, Bradbury Mountain State Park

Executive Committee Attendees:
Carrie Walia, Keith Chapman, Peter Roderick, Tim Flight, Diane Edwards, Denise Courtemanche, Paul Hahn, John Mullens, Larry Dyer, Doug Ofiara, Mary Riendeau

Guests:
Roger Scholl-AMC Volunteer Relations, Sam Jamke-AMC Regional Director, Bryan Wentzell-AMC Maine Policy Manager, Lindsay Bourgoine-AMC Maine Policy Associate, Dave McCarthy, Karen Herold, Carey Kish, Kim Sanders, Peg Nation, Roger David

1. Introduction and welcome—Presented by Carrie.

2. Motions were passed to elect Doug Ofiara to the Trails Co-Chair position and Mary Riendeau to the Secretary position.  Both passed unanimously.

3. Minutes from the May 12, 2011, meeting—Presented by Carrie. Passed unanimously.

4. Treasurer’s Report—Presented by Denise. Passed unanimously.

5. AMC annual meeting—Roger Scholl said that the annual meeting will be held on January 28, 2012. Two parts will be scheduled: one at the hotel from 8:00-4:00 and another at the JFK Library at 6:00 to honor Andy Falender who is retiring.

6. AMC’s Vision 2020—Roger Scholl introduced AMC’s Vision 2020. Carrie introduced a brainstorming session regarding Vision 2020 and how the Maine Chapter can help meet the goals through local efforts. Below are the notes and ideas of various participants related to the four goals of 2020 identified by the AMC Board and Chapters Committee.

Goal 1 and 2: Build a Vibrant and Diverse Community of 500,000 Constituents/Help 500,000 Kids Get Outdoors:
-AMC application or calendar for mobile devices.

-Non-e-communications, more personal connections.

-Facebook, Twitter, etc. (add fun content!!).

-Expand web help and content.

-Physical presence in southern Maine (staff or partner with similar organization).

-Outings clubs, e.g., high school and college.

-Teens to trails partnership.

-Helping Maine partnerships.

-Themes events/series.

Goal 3 and 4: Lead Conservation Action/Broaden the Impact of Maine Woods Initiative:
-MWI presentation annually in M&E series.

-Traveling road show/display.

-Partnering is key.

-Broaden MWI communication.

-Get Mainers to visit camps.

-“Grant” to student to make video.

-Transportation (shuttles, etc.)

-Different activities (nature, kids).

-Special welcome (new members, family).

7. Bryan introduced the Maine Policy’s office current relationship with the chapter. Carrie explained that the Chapter hasn’t had a clear understanding of how it, as a Chapter, responds to policy and advocacy related issues. In the past certain issues have been discussed and in certain cases positions were taken.   It’s time to have a clearer understanding of the chapter’s role in policy, and how it may work cooperatively with the Policy Office.

Participants discussed the following.

-AMC vs. Chapter positions.

-Identify the process for the Excom to go through to better understand issues and how it may or may not take a position. Perhaps the Conservation Committee can research and present issues to the Excom for discussion. A process will be developed. 

8. Announcements and upcoming events—The next newsletter submission deadline is September 1st. The next ExCom meeting is September 8th. Carrie thanked the committee members.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Riendeau
